Mr. Earl Ammons, Ritz Building, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Rockerusher:

It was good to see you and have a visit with you last Saturday. I could go on indefinitely telling you of the many pleasant contacts that I had and of my great delight in chatting around the festive board with you and other Kansas luminaries. But we will wait until the next bullfest before we tell the rest of our story.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly letter I write to our boys, former athletes at Kansas, who are now in the service. While you will know a few of those athletes, there are some angles that you perhaps would like. I will put you on the permanent mailing list, and if there is any contribution in the way of greetings that you would like to express to the boys, drop me a line and we will have you in our next Jayhawk Rebounds with anything you would like to say.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH